
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 
Newsletter No. 38 – 13 July 2018 

 
School closes for summer at 12.35 p.m. on Friday 20 July 2018.  School buses have been 
booked for this time.  The school re-opens at the usual time on Wednesday 5 September 
2018. 
 
Summer Concert 
Sincere thanks to everyone involved in a memorable evening.  Mr Riding has written a 
special letter of thanks which appears in the ‘Latest News’ section of the website. 
 
Sports Presentation Evening 
The Sports Presentation Evening takes place at the school on Monday 16 July 2018 at 7.00 
p.m. 
 
Celebration Mass to Mark the Retirement of Mr Riding 
As you will no doubt be aware, Mr Riding, is retiring at the end of the school year after twelve  
years as Headteacher.  As part of the celebrations to mark his service to the school, a Mass  
will be held on Wednesday 18 July at 7.00 p.m. in the Sports Hall.  In order for us to be able 
to gauge the numbers of people attending, entrance will be by ticket only – no charge for 
ticket. There will be a buffet and drinks reception following the Mass in the Senior Dining 
Room.  If you would like to attend, please contact the School Office on the telephone 
number above and tickets will be sent out to you.  Please note that there is a limited number 
of tickets available. 
 
Calling All Parents! 
Has your child represented at District, County or National level in any sporting discipline?  If 
so, we would like to know please.  Can you please e-mail Mr Finch at 
dfi@allhallows.lancs.sch.uk with the details so that we can make sure they are recognised at 
this year’s Sports Award Evening? 
 
Athletics – Robin Park, Wigan – Friday 29 June 2018 
The recent Under 14 Athletics championships took place at Robin Park, Wigan.  After some 
fantastic performances in blazing hot conditions, the All Hallows team came a very creditable 
2nd in the overall category.  When reflecting on many outstanding performances from 
individuals during the day, special mention should go to the following pupils:- 
Boys: Patrick Johnrose, Isaac Delaney, Joe Dewhurst, Ben Dilworth, William Thompson, 
Jakob Thomas, Ben Kay, Tom Kingswood, Noah Chappell-Elgie, Josh Hamp and Scott 
Cassidy. 
Girls: Grace Pilling, Naomi Livermore, Alesha Azonubi, Amelia Farrow, Lavinia Gilston, 
Emily Renyolds, Jessica Watson, Cailin Magee and Carmen Darkin. 
 
Lost Property Display 
Again, we have a huge amount of lost property.  There will be two displays of property in the 
Senior Dining Room.  These displays will take place from 3.15 – 4.00 p.m. on Monday 16 
July and Tuesday 17 July 2018.  Any unclaimed property will be donated, as usual, to a local 
Hospice 
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Bike Safety 
We have had some reports from concerned members of the public that some of our pupils 
are putting themselves at risk when cycling.  Please can we remind you that pupils cycling to 
school should be wearing a cycle helmet and should not be listening to music on 
headphones? 
 
School Attendance 
Could parents please ensure school is informed before the end of the morning form period of 
a child’s absence?  This must be done on a daily basis otherwise; our Attendance Officer will  
contact parents / carers.  This is to ensure that we know the child is safe. 
 
Complaint from Local Resident 
We have recently received a complaint from a resident in Howick Moor Lane who has had to 
have his driveway re-surfaced due to parents encroaching onto his private property when 
turning round on the lane at the start and end of the school day. 
 
Could we ask all parents driving their children to school, or indeed parking locally for school 
events taking place in the evening, not to encroach onto private property and to be 
responsible in terms of manoeuvring their cars and parking them? 
 
PTFA – 200 Club 
Winners of the June Draw:   Winners of the July Draw: 
1st Prize – £40 Jenny Hollinshead   1st Prize – £40 Andrew and Helen Ashcroft 
2nd Prize – £20 Mr P Woolfenden  2nd Prize – £20 Mrs J Tingle 
3rd Prize – £10 Mr John Gaughan  3rd Prize – £10 Mrs D Chapman 
 
May we take this opportunity to thank everyone for their support.  Renewal letters will be 
sent out shortly and if any new members wish to join please contact Karen Corbishley on 
friendsofallhallows@gmail.com 
 
School Meals 
Menus for the week commencing Monday 16 July 2018.  Salads £1.79 – £2.55, Potatoes 
66p, Baked Beans 66p. 
 
Monday: Beef Chilli Con Carne served with Rice £1.99.  Cheese & Leek Pasta Bake 

£1.73.  Oven Baked Breaded Chicken Fillet in a Bap served with Salad £1.73.   
Salad: Tuna Nicoise £1.79. 

 
Tuesday: Beef Meatballs in a Bolognaise Sauce served with Pasta & Garlic Bread 

£1.99.  Healthy Jumbo Fish Fingers served with Mashed Potato & Vegetables 
£1.99.  Tomato & Basil Pasta Bake £1.73. 
Salad: Ham & Egg £1.79. 

 
Wednesday: Meat & Potato Pie served with Vegetables £1.99.  Vegetarian Quiche served 

with Salad £1.73.  BBQ Chicken Fillet, Wedges & Vegetables £1.99. 
Salad: Prawn & Melon £2.55. 

 
Thursday: Oven Baked Prime Pork Sausages, Gravy, Chips & Vegetables £1.99.  

Cheese Pasty with Vegetables £1.58.  Tuna & Vegetable Pasta Bake £1.73.  
CHIPS 73p (May only be purchased with another product). 
Salad: Chicken £1.79. 

 
Friday: HALF DAY TODAY – NO LUNCH 
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Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 
Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 
requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 
 

(All items are subject to availability) 
 
 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 
 
 
IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 
TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 
TRACES OF NUTS. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 


